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May 11, 2015
GBOS/LUC Joint Work Session 
FINAL MINUTES
6:00 p.m. Girdwood Community Room
Call to Order 6:22 p.m.  Erin Eker, Co-Chair   

Attending are:
Erin Eker, Robert Snitzer, Tommy O’Malley, David Chadwick


Di Powers, Bob Dugan, Brian Burnett



Sam Daniel is excused
Agenda Revisions and Approval
Agenda Approved
OLD BUSINESS:
1. Discussion of the Community Council 

Update from Bob Dugan and Kyle Kelley 
After meeting with Ombudsman and reviewing Community Council requirements, although it is possible for LUC to become Girdwood’s Community Council officially, it is not the direction desired by the Girdwood Land Use Committee.

There are several reasons for this, but primary reasons are:

· Lack of community volunteers to take on the tasks associated with running the Community Council completely separately from the Board of Supervisors and Municipality of Anchorage.

· Overall feeling of the group is that the GBOS does represent Crow Creek neighborhood and that system is already working well. It makes more sense to provide more definition to the current system than it does to create a new one.

· Desire of the community to speak with a unified voice through the established Land Use Committee and Board of Supervisors process.

In order to proceed with the current status quo the following steps must occur:

· Operating Principles for both Land Use Committee and Board of Supervisors so that arrangement is clearly defined.  In particular, outlining the process for handling disagreements between the 2 bodies must be clarified.

GBOS Meeting Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
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· Charter must be amended, removing Girdwood Community Council.  This must be done via ballot election (likely April 2016).  Girdwood voters must approve giving up their right to Community Council.

Bob Dugan asks if vote is needed, who votes?  Only Girdwood or Areawide?  Answer is likely only Girdwood.

Erin Eker states that main issue will be in educating voters so that they realize they’re not losing anything, just formalizing current functioning system.

Kyle says that there’s a year to work on it before election.  We’ll help draft language for the proposition so that voters understand it clearly.

Main element to work out is to formalize how to handle disagreements between LUC and GBOS.  Most recent example is RV park, which was reviewed in summer, 2013.  Current system is that they must meet “if time allows” to come to agreement, however in case of the RV park, there was not enough time for groups to meet prior to Planning and Zoning hearing.  This indicated that Girdwood was unclear, and project did not pass Planning/Zoning.
Brian Burnett states that it’s an issue that there isn’t enough time for projects to be vetted by Girdwood process before moving forward to Planning & Zoning.  

Kyle states that there is currently no statute requiring that developers, etc go through Girdwood process, but groups have been educated to do it, and Planning and Zoning also supports the process. 

Brian Burnett asks if it would be possible to add language in to Charter revision, requiring presentation at Land Use and Board of Supervisors, prior to Planning and Zoning?
Erin Eker states that she thinks it’s helpful to have Land Use and Board of Supervisors meet occasionally, maybe quarterly.  
Action Item Updates as assigned:

Kyle to meet with Darryl Hess to discuss decision to formalize status quo and find out steps required to change charter and revise GBOS and LUC operating principles.
Adjourn 6:53PM
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